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MEMORANDUM 

DATE: 2024-10-04 RWDI Reference No.: 2302744 

TO: Clarence Qian EMAIL: czqian@distrikt.com 

FROM: Scott Bell 

Ben Coulson, P.Eng. 

Caelan Weber-Martin 

EMAIL: Scott.Bell@rwdi.com 

EMAIL: Ben.Coulson@rwdi.com 

EMAIL: Caelan.Weber-Martin@rwdi.com 

RE: Addendum to Land-Use Compatibility Study- Oakville TOC 

590 Argus Road, Oakville, Ontario 

Dear Mr. Qian, 

RWDI was retained to prepare a Land Use Compatibility Study for the proposed mixed-use 

development located at 590 Argus Road in Oakville, Ontario. The assessment was completed in 

support of a site-specific Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law Amendment application as 

required by the City of Oakville.  RWDI issued a report titled “590 Argus Road – Land-Use 

Compatibility/Mitigation Study”, dated March 30, 2023.  

Since that report was prepared, we understand that the Site Plan for the proposed development has 

been updated. The updated Site Plan drawings, dated August 27, 2024, include the following changes: 

• Revision to the Post-Development Property Line along Argus Road due to Argus Road

realignment;

• Revision to the Post-Development Property Line along South Service Road due to South

Service Road planned realignment;

• Revision to the location of the 14.0m MTO setback, resulting in a shift of the podium levels to

the north, closer to South Service Road;

• Indoor amenity space along the north of the proposed development changed to exterior

amenity spaces atop the northern podium levels; and

• Revision to building heights.

Upon RWDI’s review, the updated Site Plan drawings do not change the results presented within the 

Land-Use Compatibility Study, dated March 30, 2023.  The changes may alter design expectations with 

respect to noise which will be further considered as part of a detailed noise assessment. RWDI is aware 

that future massing design may occur. RWDI will continue to work with the design team to provide 

wind updates at the next planning submission. 

If you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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